16 March 2009
Mr. P Dunn
Network Regulation South

Australian Energy Regulator

GPO Box 520

Melbourne Vic 3001
Dear Mr. Dunn
SOUTH AUSTRALIAN DISTRIBUTION LOSS FACTORS FOR 2009/10
As agreed with you, to expedite the publication of the 2009/10 distribution loss factors (DLFs) for South Australia, my staff has reviewed ETSA Utilities’ proposed South Australian DLFs for 2009/10, as detailed in the ETSA Utilities’ letter to yourself dated 13 March 2009.  
The Commission is satisfied that the methodology used by ETSA Utilities in calculating the proposed 2009/10 DLFs is consistent with our historical approach.  
Therefore, the Commission recommends that the AER approve, and provide to NEMMCO, the distribution loss factors for 2009/10 as detailed in ETSA Utilities’ letter dated 13 March 2009.

As discussed with Bob Burgstad, although the Commission agreed to review ETSA Utilities’ proposed DLFs for 2009/10 again this year it will not do so in the future.  Therefore the AER must ensure that it has the necessary processes in place to enable it to approve the DLFs without the Commission’s assistance in the future.
Please contact Bob Burgstad on (08) 84634353 if you have any questions relating to this letter.

Yours sincerely 

Patrick Walsh

Chairman 

cc. Mr Eric Lindner – ETSA Utilities








